## **Primary Sources**

"Brownley's Deborah Sampson Act Passes House Veterans' Affairs Committee." *Targeted News Service* [Washington, D.C.], 29 Oct. 2019. *Global Newsstream*, search.proquest.com/docview/2310272790?accountid=41033. Accessed 8 Nov. 2019.

This was a newspaper article. It is a reliable source because it came from Washington D.C and uses their information. I learned that a bill was passed to honor women in the military. I used this source in the legacy part of my project.

Letter from Paul Revere to William Eustis, 20 February 1804.

www.masshist.org/database/viewer.php?item\_id=326&mode=large&img\_step=1&.

Accessed 21 Nov. 2019.

This was an image on a website. It is reliable because it is from a museum. It is a letter from Paul Revere to William Eustis requesting Deborah Sampson's pension. I used this source in my main event page.

Sampson, Deborah. "Petition of Deborah Sampson (Gannett)." Women in America, Primary Source Media, 1999. American Journey. Gale In Context: Middle School, https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/EJ2161000116/MSIC?u=mnsminitex&sid=MSIC&xid=49 04ffe0. Accessed 5 Nov. 2019.

This is original content from a database. It is reliable because it is a petition from Deborah Sampson. It is about the perspectives of people when Deborah Sampson announced that she wanted to fight in a war. I used this source in my short-term impact part of my website.

US Constitution. Amendment XIX. Amended 1920. *Ourdocuments.gov*, www.ourdocuments.gov/doc.php?flash=false&doc=63#.

This is an image and article on a website. It is a reliable source because it is a US government form. It is an image of the nineteenth amendment and an article explaining it. I used this source in my legacy paragraph.

Young, Alfred F. "Deborah Sampson Preforms in Boston." *New York Gazette*, 10 Jan. 1784. *Mass Moments*,

www.massmoments.org/moment-details/deborah-sampson-performs-in-boston.html. Accessed 27 Feb. 2020.

This is a newspaper article from a website. It is reliable because it is a newspaper article from the time the event occurred. I learned about Deborah Sampson's life. I used this source in my main event page.

## **Secondary Sources**

All That's Interesting. "They Told Deborah Sampson She Couldn't Fight in the Revolutionary War — So She Became a Man." *All That's Interesting*, 9 Mar. 2018, allthatsinteresting.com/deborah-sampson. Accessed 27 Nov. 2019.

This is a document on a website. It is reliable because it is a historical site. It is a document about Deborah Sampson's life. I used this source in my legacy paragraph in my paper.

Bauman, Richard. "America's First Woman Soldier." *Cricket*, July-Aug. 2018, p. 18+. *Gale In Context: High School*,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/A550014002/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=b20 6b606. Accessed 16 Nov. 2019.

This is original content on a database. It is a somewhat reliable source because it was written recently. It is about life at the time of the Revolutionary War and Deborah Sampson's experience. I used this source in my short term impact paragraph in my paper.

Bellesiles, Michael. "Deborah Sampson." *Encyclopedia of the American Revolution: Library of Military History*, edited by Harold E. Selesky, Charles Scribner's Sons, 2006. *Gale In Context: Biography*,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/K3454901391/BIC?u=washingtoncol&sid=BIC&xid=559 1e07c. Accessed 5 Nov. 2019.

This is original content from a database. It is a reliable source because the author is Michael Bellesiles, the date is close to the time of Deborah Sampson's life. And I found it off a reliable database. It is about the details of Deborah Sampson's early life before the American Revolutionary war. I used this source for the background paragraph in my paper.

Council on Foreign Relations. "Demographics of the U.S. Military." *Council on Foreign Relations*, www.cfr.org/article/demographics-us-military. Accessed 4 Dec. 2019.

This is a web page on a website. It is a reliable source. It was the statistics of women in the military. I used this source in my introduction paragraph.

"Deborah Sampson." *UXL Biographies*, UXL, 2011. *Gale In Context: High School*, https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/EJ2108102021/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=e 82433e6. Accessed 8 Nov. 2019.

This was an article on a database. It was a reliable source because it showed their sources. It was about Deborah Sampson's life during the war. I used this source for the main event paragraph in my project.

"Deborah Sampson." Encyclopedia of World Biography Online, vol. 37, Gale, 2017. Gale In Context: High School,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/K1631010696/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=7e c413ed. Accessed 12 Nov. 2019.

This is an article on a database. It is a reliable source because it found its information off primary sources. It was about Deborah Sampson's life before fighting in the American Revolutionary war. I used this source for the background paragraph in my paper.

"Deborah Sampson Gannett." *American Eras*, vol. 3, Gale, 1998. *Gale In Context: Middle School*,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/K2438000311/MSIC?u=mnsminitex&sid=MSIC&xid=e3 2b000c. Accessed 4 Nov. 2019.

This was original content on a database. This was a reliable source because I found it on a database that shows the sources they used and it was written somewhat recently. This is good information about Deborah Sampson's life after she fought in a war and how culture was affected. I used this source for the legacy paragraph in my paper.

"Deborah Sampson: Revolutionary War Soldier." *Global Newsstream*, GateHouse Media, 4 Jan. 2009, search.proquest.com/docview/269046935?accountid=41033. Accessed 7 Nov. 2019.

This was an article on a database. It was somewhat reliable because it used reliable sources but it had an anonymous author. It was about how Deborah Sampson Gannett kept her identity hidden while she was fighting in the war. I used this source for the main event paragraph of my project.

Hagist, Don N. "Top Ten Battles of the Revolutionary War." *Journal of the American Revolution*, 2018, allthingsliberty.com/2013/09/top-10-battles-revolutionary-war/#\_edn6. Accessed 7 Jan. 2020.

This is a web page on a website. It is a reliable source because it has all the information needed to cite it. I learned many things about the Revolutionary War battles. I used this source in my main event.

History.com Editors. "Revolutionary War." *History*, A&E Television Networks, 29 Oct. 2009, www.history.com/topics/american-revolution/american-revolution-history. Accessed 15 Nov. 2019.

This was a webpage on a website. It is a reliable source. It is about the battles fought in the Revolutionary war. I used this source in my paper on Deborah Sampson.

Massachusetts Historical Society. www.masshist.org/database/326. Accessed 4 Dec. 2019. This is a web page on a museum's website.

It is reliable because they based it off of primary sources. It is a bibliography of Deborah Sampson's life. I used this source in my main event page.

A Monster Company. "With Historic Number of Women in Uniform, the Vet Community Is about to Change." Edited by 2019 Military Advantage. *Military.com*, www.military.com/daily-news/2019/03/11/historic-number-women-uniform-vet-community-about-change.html. Accessed 3 Dec. 2019.

This is an article on a website. It is reliable because it is a military website. It is statistics on women in the military. I used this source in my legacy paragraph.

Pruitt, Sarah. "U.S. Military Lifts Ban on Women in Combat." *History*, 24 Jan. 2013, www.history.com/news/u-s-military-lifts-ban-on-women-in-combat. Accessed 21 Nov. 2019.

This is a web page on a website. It is reliable because it is the homepage of the U.S military. It is about the military letting women fight in wars in combat positions. I used this source for my legacy paragraph.

"Roles of Women and Children in the Revolution, 1775-1783." DISCovering U.S. History, Gale, 1997. Gale In Context: High School,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/BT2104240854/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=005a22c3. Accessed 14 Nov. 2019.

This was original content on a database. It is a reliable source because it used primary sources in their research about Deborah Sampson. It is about the roles of women and children in the Revolutionary war. I used this source to prove that Sampson broke gender barriers

What-When-How. "Spanish-American War, Women's Roles." *What-When-How*, what-when-how.com/women-and-war/spanish-american-war-women-and-the/. Accessed 4 Dec. 2019.

This is a web page on a website. It is somewhat reliable because it didn't have a lot of information for a citation. It is about women's roles in the Spanish-American war. I used this source in my main event page.

"Women of the Revolution: Deborah Sampson; Did you know that although women were not allowed to join the Army at the time of the American Revolution, a few did take part?" *Christian Science Monitor*, 27 June 2006, p. 18. *Gale In Context: Middle School*, https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/A147530100/MSIC?u=mnsminitex&sid=MSIC&xid=e95 6b3eb. Accessed 6 Nov. 2019.

This was original content from a database. This is a reliable source because she included quotes from a primary source. It is about the details of Deborah Sampson's life before and after the American Revolutionary war. I used this source in the background paragraph in my project.

## **Images**

*The American Rebellion*. 1854, Yale University Press, New Haven. This is an illustration of the Charleston battle.

I used this source in my main event, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

Andrlik, Todd. "Another Account of the Late Action at Bunker's Hill." *Virginia Gazette* [Naperville, IL], 2012.

This is an illustration of the battle of Bunker Hill. It is a reliable source because it was painted in 1775, the year the battle occurred. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

The British in Boston, Being the Diary of Lieutenant John Barker of the King's Own Regiment. Harvard University Press.

This is an illustration of the battle of Lexington and Concord. It is a reliable source because it is a painting from when the event happened. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

The British Invasion from the North. 1776, Albany, NY.

This is an illustration of the saratoga battle. It is a reliable source because it was painted at the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

Currier, Nathaniel. *The Destruction of Tea at Boston Harbor*. 1846, http://www.octc.kctcs.edu/.

This is an illustration of the Boston Tea Party. It is reliable because it was painted near the time of the event. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

"Deborah Sampson." *Women in America*, Primary Source Media, 1999. American Journey. *Gale In Context: High School*,

https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/EJ2210015478/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=17d7964d. Accessed 8 Nov. 2019.

This is an illustration of a database. It is reliable. It is an illustration of Deborah Sampson. I will use this source.

A Devil of a Whipping. 26 Jan. 1781, University of North Carolina Press, Chapel Hill, NC.

This is an illustration of the Cowpen battle. It is a reliable source because it was painted at the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

Glasgow Mercury. 22 Nov. 1781, Reporting the Revolution, Naperville, IL.

This is an illustration of the battle of Yorktown. It is a reliable source because it was painted at the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

A History of Campaigns. 1780, T. Cadwell, London.

This is an illustration of the Kings Mountain battle. It is a reliable source because it was painted at the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

Lucretia Rudolph Garfield. National First Ladies Library, www.firstladies.org/biographies/firstladies.aspx?biography=21. Accessed 6 Jan. 2020.

This is an image of Lucretia Garfield. She is the first woman teacher in America. I am using this for the background part of my website.

March to Quebec. Down East Books, Camden, ME.

This is an illustration of the battle of Quebec. It is a reliable source because it is from the time of the battle. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

Military of American Revolution. Hartford, CT.

This is an illustration of the Trenton battle. It is a reliable source because it was created during the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

The Rhode Island Campaign. 12 Sept. 1778, Westholme Publishing, Yardley, PA.

This is an illustration of the Rhode Island battle. It is a reliable source because it was painted at the time of the American Revolution. I used this source in my main event paragraph, giving examples of the battles in the American Revolutionary War.

"Sampson, Deborah." *UXL Biographies*, UXL, 2011. *Gale In Context: High School*, https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/EJ2210005296/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=9 68a9851. Accessed 8 Nov. 2019.

This was an image on a database. It was reliable. It's an illustration of Deborah Sampson. I might use this source.

"Sampson during war." *UXL Biographies*, UXL, 2011. *Gale In Context: High School*, https://link.gale.com/apps/doc/EJ2210005297/SUIC?u=ramsey\_main&sid=SUIC&xid=b 5dbb27d. Accessed 8 Nov. 2019.

This is an illustration from a database. It is reliable. It is an illustration of Deborah Sampson at war. I will use this source.

## Videos/Music

- Deborah Sampson. Composed by Scott Jablonski. Deborah Sampson. Accessed 19 Mar. 2020.This is a song recording. It is about Deborah Sampson's life. It is reliable because it is an original song. I used this source in my short-term impact paragraph.
- "Secretary Panetta Lifts Military Ban on Women in Combat." *Youtube*, uploaded by PBS

  NewsHour, 23 Jan. 2013, www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZZmLHAH3K6w. Accessed 18

  Mar. 2020. This is a video from a website. It is a news reporting about the removal of the combat restriction on women in the military. I learned when the removal happened. It is reliable because it is actual news reporting. I used this source in my legacy paragraph.
- "US Officially Lifts Ban on Women in Combat: Panetta." *YouTube*, uploaded by AFP News Agency, 24 Jan. 2013, youtube.com/watch?v=qFICXZWCbFk. Accessed 18 Mar. 2020.

This is a video on a website. It is reliable because it is a news reporting of Leon Panetta, the US secretary of Defense removing the ban of women in combat positions. I learned about the removal of the ban. I used this source in my legacy paragraph.